
Mount Pearl Municipal Boundary Extension Feasibility Report 

PUBLIC HEARINGS 

Public Hearings will be held to investigate the feasibility of extending the Mount Pearl 

municipal boundary east of Commonwealth Avenue and south of the current Mount Pearl 

municipal boundary to the limits of the proposed East-West Arterial Road (Team Gushue 

Highway) and making a corresponding change to the City of St. John’s municipal boundary 

in that area on: 

• Wednesday March 7 at 7:30 p.m. at City Hall, Mount Pearl, in the Council 

Chambers; and 

• Wednesday March 14 at 7:30 p.m. at City Hall, St. John’s, in the Foran Room.  

At these Public Hearings, Commissioner Roil will hear objections, comments, support or 

other representations which may be raised by any person or group of persons on this 

matter.   

 

The proposal made by the City of Mount Pearl may be inspected by any interested persons 

during normal business hours at the Mount Pearl City Hall.  The proposal can also be 

viewed on the City of Mount Pearl website (www.mountpearl.ca) and the Department of 

Municipal Affairs website (www.ma.gov.nl.ca/ma/).  

 

Any person wishing to make objections or comments or support or make other 

representations to the purpose of the Public Hearings shall, by 4:00 p.m. on Monday March 

5, 2007, deposit at the Department of Municipal Affairs, Confederation Building, West 

Block, St. John's, NL, A1B 4J6, or fax (709) 729-0477, a copy of a signed written statement 

outlining said objections, comments or support, or other representations, or a written 

notice of intent to make an oral submission at the Public Hearings.  These written 

statements should also indicate at which public hearing the submissions should be 

considered.    


